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Subject:
National Provider Identifier – NPI 
Early intervention service providers who have a NYS license to practice certain health-related professions (including but not limited to: physical therapy, speech-language pathology, audiology, occupational therapy, etc.) are subject to the 1996 federal Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) requirement to obtain a National Provider Identifier (NPI) to identify themselves on early intervention claim transactions, including payment to providers and claiming to commercial insurance, Medicaid and the State. Individuals who are otherwise qualified to deliver early intervention services but who are not licensed professionals (eg. special educators, service coordinators, respite providers and transportation providers) do not have to obtain or report an NPI.

As of May 23, 2008, HIPAA rules require that the professional actually rendering the service, and agencies where services are delivered, must be identified by NPI when billing or claiming for reimbursement.  In order to be compliant with this federal requirement, the Early Intervention Program will now require the following entities and individuals who deliver early intervention services to obtain an NPI:

   1) every provider agency that has a contract with a municipality
   2) every provider agency that delivers services on behalf of another agency that has a contract with a municipality
   3) every licensed employee or contracted individual of one of the above agencies, and

   4) every licensed individual practitioner who has a direct contract with a municipality. 

Each municipality is responsible to make known to its contracted individual and agency providers, the process the municipality will follow to collect and use provider NPIs during early intervention claim transactions.  
In addition, please be advised that, in a few weeks, the NYS Department of Health will send a survey directly to EI service providers. This survey must be completed and will ask for NPI and other information for individual providers and agency providers, their employees and subcontractors. The results will be entered in a State provider database for future claim verification.   
The NPI is obtained by applying online at: https://nppes.cms.hhs.gov.  Each provider is responsible for determining the information (s)he enters into his/her NPI application. Neither the municipality nor the NYS Department of Health can provide advice to a provider about how to complete his/her NPI application. 
Here are some helpful hints when obtaining the NPI online: 

It is strongly recommended that you print out the NPI application and full set of directions before completing your online application so you can review them in advance and refer to them during the application process.  

When completing the online application, do not hit the “back” button or “forward” button on your browser.  You will lose all information entered up to that point and you will have to begin the process over.

Once you begin, you will have 20-30 minutes to complete the application process.  After 20-30 minutes, the process times out, and you will have to begin again.

You will receive a confirmation number after you complete the online process; your NPI should be issued within 15 business days of your application.   
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